Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission
Meeting Summary – October 13, 2010
Present:  Jerry Bolas, Chair; Andrew Gerschutz; Enid Handler; Megan Johnson; Amanda Miller; Scott Radway; Whit Rummel; Jennifer Wales; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator; Jeff York, Public Art Administrator; Sally Greene and Penny Rich, Town Council Members; Georgann Eubanks, Consultant; Leslie Bride, James Herrin, Nancy Kitterman, guests
Absent:  Banu Valladares; George Small
I.
Call to Order / Introduction of Guests
Bolas called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm and invited those present to introduce themselves.  
II. Approval of Minutes of September 2010
The September 2010 minutes were approved.
III.
Nominations and Election of Officers
Handler said nominees for Vice-Chair included Small and herself.  Handler and Small wish to both serve as Vice-Chairs, as Small will be unavailable for a number of upcoming Commission meetings.  The motion was made, seconded, and unanimously endorsed that Small and Handler would serve as Vice-Chairs for the remainder of the fiscal year.

IV.
Strategic Planning Process
Bolas reviewed strategic planning accomplishments to date:  Commission Core Values and a Statement of Vision have been established.  He noted that the recent availability of 523 East Franklin has made visioning a cultural arts program not just a theoretical but now a practical question.  In addition to collecting community input, the CHPAC must focus on the following responsibilities:  vision for the future; advocate with citizens and community leaders for the cultural arts program; complete strategic planning tasks (revisit the Contextual Plan, develop a cultural arts plan, submit to the Council Committee on Public Art three to five actionable items or strategies); and develop the Commission’s membership in light of its broader portfolio.
A report on the possible uses of 523 East Franklin drafted by York and the Parks & Recreation Director Butch Kisiah was presented to Town Council on Monday, October 11.  Council voted six to two to provide $75,000 to maintain the building and allow for cultural programming for the remainder of the fiscal year as outlined in the report.  While Commission input on planning for 523’s future uses is expected, Council wants the community input sessions to be led by a broader organizing entity than the CHPAC.

York outlined the immediate schedule for 523:  Friday, October 15 at midnight the Town will assume complete responsibility for the property; Monday and Tuesday, October 18 & 19 a cleaning crew will be working in the premises; and Landscaping will be working on the grounds the entire week of October 18 – 22.  The Town Manager and Parks & Recreation Director would like the building to be open to public use as soon as possible, and to that end various partnerships and programs are being discussed, including an agreement with the Chapel Hill Historical Society so that the group may remain in its current location in the lower level.  With the closing of the Chapel Hill Library for renovation it is expected that many of the meetings that were held in the Library could be held at 523.
The Commission conducted a brief tour of the lower level.  The upper level was not available to tour, but should be available after October 20. 

V.
Discussion on 523 East Franklin Street Utilization
Eubanks led the group in a discussion of the assets and problems of the physical premises of 523 East Franklin Street.  It was noted that public meetings, one-on-one discussions, and letters about 523’s possible uses presented a significant advocacy activity for the Commission.  Radway volunteered to assist in preparing a brief for public dissemination that provides information on current discussions held and limitations recognized for the building’s use.
VI.
Calendar of Work
Bolas distributed a calendar of work for the Commission for 2010 and 2011.  Staff and Commissioners made changes and additions, including the request to include Permanent Collection Committee meetings and actions.

VII.
Commission Application Process
The following guests interested in serving as Commissioners introduced themselves and discussed their interest in the Commission:  James Herrin, Nancy Kitterman.  The Commission will consider their applications at the November meeting.  UNC student Leslie Broom also introduced herself.  Broom has applied for a Thorpe internship through the Town and hopes to work with Public Arts on the Into The Streets project.

VIII.
Public Art Staff Quick Reports
Scrapel Hill Exhibit – York said artists will install their work at University Mall this weekend, 10/16 and 10/17.  The Opening Reception will be announced shortly.

Public Art Webinars – York announced a Webinar was held today, with eight or nine artists in attendance.

Artwork Conservation Report – Wright showed photos of the recently-restored In Our Hands bronze pieces, along with photos of them just prior to restoration, and discussed the restoration process and suggested conservation schedule.

Community Clay Studio – Wright announced that the administration of the Town’s Community Clay Studio was being transferred to the Public Arts Office over the rest of the fiscal year.  He described the current program, distributed a flyer advertising the upcoming Fall session, and asked Commissioners who are interested or knowledgeable in ceramics to get involved. 

IX.
Committee Reports

Into The Streets – Miller provided background on the project and then reported that of the five proposals recently reviewed by the Selection Committee, none had adequately explained the benefit or connection to its selected community.  The two most promising applicants were invited to provide further information in this regard, and if satisfactory the Committee would select one or both of the applicants for the project(s).

Artist-In-Residence – Johnson and York described a residency in development for the Chapel Hill Teen Center, which would feature local textile artist Peg Gignoux and members of the Sacrificial Poets.  Images of Gignoux’s work were shown.
Sculpture Visions – Radway distributed a handout of the 14 sculptures selected for the upcoming exhibit.  Most of the previous exhibit’s pieces have been de-installed, and installations of the new exhibit have begun.  Most of the new sculptures should be installed by the end of October.  Radway and Bolas highlighted the private-public partnerships that resulted in sponsorship for four of the 14 sculptures to be displayed on publicly-accessible private property such as University Mall and the Southern Village green.  Rich inquired about the sculpture stolen in July; various Town and university authorities are aware of the theft but no leads have been discovered.  The artist has been compensated for the loss by the insurer.

X.
Other Announcements / Public Comment
No announcements or comments were offered.

XI.
Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
